TOWN OF SEABROOK ISLAND
Special Town Council Meeting of October 4, 2016

MINUTES


After the pledge of allegiance, Mayor Ciancio called the October 4, 2016, Special Town Council meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  Mayor Ciancio noted that the agenda for the special meeting had been appropriately posted, and the requirements of the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act complied with.   In addition to Mayor Ciancio, Councilmen Crane, Gregg and Wells attended the meeting.   


Mayor Ciancio noted that the single matter of business to come before the meeting was to discuss preparations for Hurricane Matthew.   Mayor Ciancio noted that Governor Haley had announced at a press conference earlier that afternoon that coastal communities should begin evacuation on the morning of Wednesday, October 5th, and that she would order evacuation of certain South Carolina counties, including Charleston, on the afternoon of October 5th at 3:00 p.m.  The Mayor then reviewed several of the matters discussed at the meeting of the Disaster Recovery Council held earlier that morning.  

The Mayor reported on a County of Charleston conference call in which he had participated several hours earlier.  On that call, the County announced that it would move to OPCON 3 at 5:00 p.m. on October 4th, and that it would move to OPCON 2 and 1 on Wednesday October 5th at 8:00 a.m., and 3:00 p.m., respectively.  Consistent with the Town’s Comprehensive Emergency Plan, the Town would adjust its OPCON levels consistent with the County’s movements as described in the immediately preceding sentence.   The County had announced that its offices would be closed as of the close of business on October 4.  The Mayor stated that the Town’s administrative offices would be closed as of 12:00 p.m., on October 5th.   Following  extended discussion with Council, the Mayor likewise stated that, pursuant to the authority granted by the Town’s ordinance and consistent with both the provisions of the Town’s Comprehensive Emergency Plan and Charleston County’s change in OPCON status, he would sign a proclamation declaring that a state of emergency exists within the Town’s corporate limits and order an evacuation of the Town with each becoming effective with the Governor’s mandatory evacuation order at 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday, October 5th .  The Mayor confirmed he would contact Mayor Lipuma of Kiawah to coordinate evacuation of each of the two communities.  

Council discussed their individual plans for evacuation 
and concern was expressed that the planned accommodations at Walterboro would not be a sufficient distance to evacuate.  It was determined that members of Council would meet at Walterboro on Saturday at noon and accommodations should be made at a hotel in Walterboro (four rooms for 2 days). 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Approved:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​October 25, 2016  


Faye Allbritton, Town Clerk
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